

Our Ref: AG/RB/jr Your Ref:

Direct Line: 01495 765072 Email: Andrew.goodall@wales.nhs.uk

14 July 2011

William Powell AM Chair, Petitions Committee National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay CF99 1NA

Dear Mr Powell

Re P-04-327 Keep our Community Hospital - Blaina and District Hospital

Aneurin Bevan Health Board noted that the Petitions Committee of National Assembly for Wales was to discuss the above petition at its next meeting.

I thought I should write to you to ensure that you and the Committee were aware that Blaina and District Hospital following public consultation and, as part of a long standing agreement, closed nine months ago.

If you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Dr Andrew Goodall

Prif Weithredwr/ Chief Executive

An Gum

Aneurin Bevan Local Health Board

Bloc A Ty Mamhilad Ystad Parc Mamhilad Pontypwl Tor-faen NP4 0YP

Ffon: 01495 765016

Aneurin Bevan Local Health Board

Block A Mamhilad House Mamhilad Park Estate Pontypool Torfaen NP4 0YP Tel: 01495 765016

NHS GIG

Mae croeso I chi ysgrifennu yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg You are welcome to correspond in English or Welsh